
Changes are Coming to  
Your My Health at Vanderbilt Account

You decide who sees your information. If you want to change who has access your  
My Health at Vanderbilt account, all you have to do is change your settings. Ask us if you need help.

Soon, you’ll have new ways of seeing information in your medical record.  
These changes follow the new federal rules that are part of the 21st Century Cures Act.

You’ll be able to see your test results as soon as they’re 
ready. You might even see them before your provider!

•	 Your provider may call you about all results that  
might concern you or are sensitive.

•	 Your provider may talk with you in advance about  
what your test results could mean.

You’ll see many new notes from your providers. 

•	 You may have been able to see these in the past. 
 Now, it will just be easier.

•	 You don’t have to look at any of this information  
or do anything with it.

We’re here to answer your questions.

•	 Use My Health at Vanderbilt to message your provider.

•	 If you see a mistake in your records, contact  
our Privacy Office at PrivacyOffice@vumc.org.
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